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Objectives and Activities 

After School Care (Richmond) is an After School Club serving three primary schools in the local area. 

We pride ourselves on our affordability and our engaging setting. Our children benefit from mixing 

with children from other schools and of different ages. They also really appreciate the change of 

scene and tempo after a day in school. During our sessions (which run from 3.30-6pm) children are 

free to participate in which ever activities they choose – art materials, books, toys and organised 

games are freely available. We also, have a fantastic outdoor area hosting a sandpit, slide, mud 

kitchen and floodlit tennis/football area. Mid session all children come together to enjoy a healthy 

snack and share any birthdays, special news etc.  

Achievements and Performance   

The families that use us are very happy with the service we provide and rave about the staffs 

conduct, friendliness and flexibility. They are incredibly supportive of our setting. We maintain good 

relationships with all the local schools which helps promote supportive relationships with our 

children, parents and local community. Unfortunately, the number of children we have has reduced 

over the years due to a smaller intake in local schools partially and a high number of our users 

leaving primary school to start senior school. This year Covid 19 and the subsequent school closures 

has significantly affected our user numbers as we are predominately used by working families and 

nearly all of our parents have been working from home. In addition, when we have been able to 

open we have had to reduce the mixing of children due to the increased risk of infection so have 

only been able to serve one local school. We are hopeful that our numbers will improve once the 

lock-downs/advice regarding working from home changes and when we are allowed back onto the 

school site. In the meantime, we are actively asking the school we are supporting to let their parents 

know that we will be open during time terms wherever possible and that we are Covid compliant 

and safe.  We have updated the relevant risk assessments accordingly and have devised a Covid 19 

policy for staff, children and parents to follow.  

Finances 

We have a deficit of £2716 this financial year and are relying on our reserves and/or the 

governments furlough scheme to see us through the next few months as our income is currently 

lower than our expenditure. We are meeting regularly to revise our finances and to put what we can 

in place to help bring our costs down. Our biggest costs are staff and rent. The Trustees do not 

receive any payment and are all volunteers that can see how important After School Care 

(Richmond) is in our local community.  



 

 










